Proposal to merge McKownville Water District with Westmere Water District
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TOWN OF GUILDERLAND IN
THE COUNTY OF ALBANY,
NEW YORK
NOTICE OF SPECIAL TOWN
ELECTION

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that|
the Town Board of the Town of
Guilderland in the County of Al-
baity and State of. New York has
called a special town election' to
be held in said Town on the 3rd
day of May, 1977, and that there
will be submitted to the qualified}
voters of said towai af said elec-}
tion the following proposition:

“Shall the proposed consoli-
dation of the McKownville|

Water District and the West-|

mere Water District as ap-|
. proved by the'resolution of the

Town Board of the Townj off

Guilderlan¢ dated March 8; I

1977 be approved?” '

That the said special elecfion|
shall be held on the 3rd: day: of
May, 1977, between the hours} of
2:00 pm., Local Time and 1G:001
| p.m., Logal Timie, and shall bd atf
the following polling places: {for
the McKownville Water Distyict; |
at the McKownville Fire Hall,
‘Western Avenue, Albany, ew
York; and for the Wes ey
Water District, at the W T
Fire Hall, Western Avenue, Al
bany, New York. ]

No persen is entitled to- vote at
said eleetion umless he or she isf
an elector of said Town of Guild-
erland and- is the owner cof prop-}
erty assessed upon the last pre-
ceding Town Asscssment Roll and:
situated within the said McKown-
ville Water District and/or 'said’
Westmere Water District.

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN/

' BOARD OF THE TOWN QF

GUILDERLAND
Dated: April 12, 1977
JANE SPRINGER
(Apr. 22) - ‘Town Clexk

Altamont Enterprise, May 13, 1977, p.5

During the meeting, John Esler,
former president of the McKown-
ville Improvement Association,
asked the Guilderland Town Board
to provide “firm figures” on the
water service the Westmere water
District provides to the residents
of the McKownville Water
Districe.

Esler also told the board at the
meeting that the improvement as-
sociation is “upset by the lack of
information and the conflicting in-
formation” that preceded last
Tuesday's vote on the proposed
consolidation of the twoe water
distriets.

The proposed merger was de-
feated because McKownville resi-
dents voted 208 to 233 against it.
Westmere district residents voted
for the merger 195 to 46, but it
had to pass in each water district.
Esler asked the board for “firm
figures on the cost of producing
the water of the Westmere Water
District, the gallonage and sources
of water produced by the West-
mere Water District, the amount
distributed to each district (West-
mere and McKownville) and the
capital cost of all facilities used
to produce and convey water to
the McKownville Water District.”




